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Residents warned to stay clear from UXO at Tulagi Hill Top, Central 

Province 

The Explosive Ordnance Disposal (EOD) Team of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) 

will be conducting a Render Safe Procedure (RSP) at the Tulagi Hill Top in the Central Province 

between 8 am to 3 pm on Friday 1 March 2019.   

Officer In-Charge of the EOD Team, Inspector Clifford Tunuki says, “This task is in response to a 

report of unexploded ordnance (UXO) that has been found recently by members of the community 

living there. The UXO is fitted with a Mechanical Time Fuse and is unsafe to move.” 

“The purpose of the RSP is to safely knock-off the sensitive fusing elements of the UXO only. This 

must be done before the UXO can be safely transported or removed from the area,” Inspector Tunuki 

explains.  

He adds: “The EOD Team is therefore appealing to people living in and around the Tulagi Hill Top 

areas to keep away from the UXO site until the Operation is completed.” 

Members of the public will be asked to vacate their dwellings as part of the safe evacuation on Friday 

morning (1 March 2019).  

 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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